ARVAD

Meeting Minutes
April 16, 2015
1.  
Employment & Positive Stories:  

· People shared positive stories of experiences and employment for the people we support and those who support them.
2.
Minutes:
· Bob moved approval of the March 19 meeting minutes.  Tammy seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
3.
Northwestern Mutual Accounts: 
· Kevin sent out the Northwestern Mutual legal letter prior to the meeting.  He has since written one of his own that might make more sense.

· He noted that the surrender fees haven’t entirely gone away yet but that they may before September 30.  
· Please send out BOTH letters together with the May payroll pay stubs.

· Central Office will send out a list to each agency with the letters prior to their distribution.
4.
EFH Contracts:
· Kevin went over the final drafts of the updated EFH contracts.
· He had thought that for special cases (like those taking day increase money) we would need to use the old contracts but decided to calculate rates for those based on the budgets.  For those cases, Kevin offered to help set up the rates.  Many wished to use average monthly amounts for these people with respective matrix level daily rates for leave days and sick/day program closure days.
· We also discussed including a line reporting what the extra “day budget” additional amount is.
· We also added a line commenting on annual physicals being completed in a timely fashion as is required by State Regulations.

· ARVAD also requested adding a comment that care be based also on the needs of the individual, not just RVS policy and State Regulations.

· Kevin moved approval of the amended EFH Contracts.  Karen seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

5.
HR Hot Topics:
· It was decided to have HR Hot Topics discussed at each ARVAD meeting.
· At this meeting we went over the Top 9 Policies & Procedures That Will Land You in Hot Water.

· Kevin shared a handout covering these items.  The group went over the list and discussed whether or not we need to address anything on it.

· We appear to be in compliance with each of these issues.

6.
Therap:
· Kevin forwarded Individual Budget webinar information to ARVAD.  
· The last report said we would be moving forward on billing in Therap on July 1st.  At that point, everyone needs to be doing it through Therap.

· Kevin asked Calvin Christensen (Therap) to speak at the June ARVAD meeting.

· AD’s will also need to attend training at some point on the new background check system.  That also hasn’t started yet.  Continue to process them as we have been until further notice.

7.
Tornado/Fire Drills:
· We discussed safe drills for people needing physical assistance.
· For tornado drills – drills only – we proceed up to the point of moving them down to the basement and stop at that point.  

· For CDD’s, it is required to do timed drills through completion 3 times a year.  For regular residences, treat it as a case by case situation.

8.
Central Office Building Update:
· Governing Board selected Schemmer as our architect.
· Dave, Kevin and Todd met with her on Wednesday to go over things.

· The location is the next big issue.

· It must have access from all directions and be within 2 blocks of a bus route.

· We also indicated to the architect an interest in going as green and energy efficient as possible within our budget.
9.
Dave Updates:
· PAC:  Nothing new to report at this time.

· NPN/NASP:  Nothing new to report at this time.

· ARC of NE:  They have a fundraiser set at a May Saltdogs game.

· AC/GB:  Selected the architect.  Next month, the Northwestern Mutual accounts will be discussed.

· Legislative:  Dave reported that they are putting in for a 2% rate increase rather than the original 3% we had anticipated.  This is based on their mistrust of HHS.  They don’t want to do anything further until the new CEO is hired.  They are also waiting for the Federal government to approve the waivers.
· IT Committee:  Dave sent out minutes for the last meeting.  The next meeting is May 7th at 2:00 p.m.
· HR Committee:  Dave sent out minutes for the last meeting.  The turnover rate for 2014 was up to 19%.  We terminated a third of that number.  Dave noted that he’s had more grievance requests in the last 6 months than in the last 27 years combined.  Refresh your memory on the grievance procedure.  Dave advised not being too picky about the 5 day response requirement.  Treat people as fairly and consistently as possible.  Grievances typically indicate a breakdown in communication and trust.
 10.
Employee Referral Bonus:
· The policy in Lincoln is to give $50 on hire and $50 after 6 months employment for referring staff only.  
· It varies across the region how agencies are approaching the employee referral bonuses.  

· ARVAD decision in May 2014 states the policy as $50 on hire and $50 after 6 months employment for referring staff only.

11.
Affirmative Action Plan:
· The plans have old dates and therefore are technically no longer valid.

· We need to update them or simply remove the dates.  Linda will check with Source America on what to do.

· We will put this topic on the next agenda for ARVAD.

· August 2006 ARVAD minutes, item #9 states:  Leon shared 3 EEOC handouts as well as the agenda attachment.  He used a NISH template and met with Kevin and Bruce to write up a plan.  This is the result of their efforts.  The attachment needs to be approved to go into the Personnel Policy Manual.  The plan itself would be referenced and available in each area program.  Tim moved approval of the attachment.  Bob seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  When the plan is finalized Area Directors will be notified what the procedures are exactly.

· The Plan itself states within:  An executive of the Company, Leon Schiermeyer, Projects Coordinator (hereinafter the Affirmative Action Administrator) has been designated to administer the Company’s affirmative action program and will monitor that program and make reports to senior Company management on a periodic and continuing basis.
· With Leon gone, do we need to assign a new Affirmative Action Administrator to address this in the future?
12.
Subcontractor Evaluations:
· Jack reported that his management team was considering creating one and asked what other agencies are doing.
· Agencies reported that they are only doing informal “evaluations” during home visits.

· ARVAD reported that it’s too employee based to do formal evaluations and advised against it.

13.
Heartland Cost Savings:
· There is a new natural gas company available in Nebraska.

· Joanne brought data that shows a savings in Crete of nearly $300.

14.
September Management Planning Meeting:
· Dave reported that we still have not received the last mission assignment for several agencies, let alone the one that just recently went out.

· He noted that if an agency is already running behind, it is only going to get worse the closer to September we get.

15.
Next Meetings:
· May 21:  Todd will chair; Bob will host
· June 11:  Bruce will chair; Jack will host  (Please note change in date)
· July 16:  July meetings are reserved in case of necessity
· August 20:  Carol will Chair; Kal will host
· September 17:  Kevin will chair; Angela will host
· October 15:  Dave will chair; Joanne will host
· November19:  Joint Meeting with CSC’s[image: image1.png]



